
Lamb Chiropractic Clinic
Howard Lamb D.C. 

 

 

 
 

 

_______________________________________________________________________ 

               27th March, 2021 

 

 

10 Downing Street, 
London, 

SW1A 2AA. 
 
Dear Prime Minister, 

 
 
It is with great sadness that I have to write to you again.  I have clearly told you about 

child abuse, both as a clinician and as a whistle-blower, yet you have ignored my 
previous communications.  Why?  

 
I have witnessed at first hand the effect of restraint, mental abuse, and labelling as 
naughty, due to the child’s deliberate non-diagnosis as autistic. 

 
Only you can say who set up the system to abuse these children; this abuse which 
continues today due to your in-action.  Covering up what has and is happening on your 

shift (even though you were not originally responsible) is a criminal act yet no actions 
have been taken. 

 
Recently some private schools pupils opened a helpline for those who have been 
abused.  The whole system clicked into action, as the Government was not responsible.  

Yet an abused autistic child takes their life and it’s a cry for attention from a naughty 
child, when in fact the Government is responsible and has twisted the system. 

 
As I have said on multiple occasions through professional bodies and regulators, two 
Prime Ministers and 2 Attorney Generals, this needs a proper independent investigation 

rather than the D-notice type situation that we have at the moment. 
 
When you send me the paperwork which I have requested many times and details of 

your complaints procedure, could you please send details of which department 
investigates such matters. 

 
 
Yours Sincerely, 

 

 
 
Howard Lamb, DC 

The Surgery, 48 Marsh Road, Pinner, Middlesex, HA5 5NQ 

020-8866-3230/020-8866-8018 

 

 


